

Fabulous Freckleton's

NEWS OF THE WEEK







@Freckleton_CE freckletonceprimary www.freckleton.lancs.sch.uk

Wednesday was #NationalThankATeacherDay. We hope you watched the short video on our FaceBook page produced by Blackburn Diocese with a big thank you to everyone who contributed. How many members of the Freckleton Church of England family did you spot? A huge thank you to everyone who is working hard to support our children's education in these unprecedented times.





School Jotter App

To access school website content on a mobile phone (or just keep in touch!), please go to the App Store or Google Play Store and download the FREE School Jotter App. Once you have done this just open the app and search our school name - very simple and effective and you will get instant updates such as newsletters and more importantly, at this time, the links to your child's home learning from their class pages!

#BeKind

Do you need someone to talk to? Do you need help or support? Help is at hand...



Thank you

to everyone who took part in our Reading Challenge, look at all the lovely reading books we bought with the funds raised.



Update for children in Years 3, 4 & 5

To further support parents of children in Year 3, Year 4 & Year 5 with extended home learning CGP workbooks have been purchased. If you haven't been able to collect these today – please collect them on Monday 1st June (INSET Day). Thank You







Class Pages on the School Website

There are a wealth of activities that cover the whole curriculum and beyond to try at home on your child's class pages. Don't forget to scroll down to see what's available!

School Uniform

After the half-term holiday all children attending school or the Childcare Provision will need to wear their school uniform however we will not be as 'strict' as we usually are because we are aware that children 'grow' and parents are experiencing difficulty in sourcing uniform at the moment

Want to feel uplifted?



https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=PUtll3mNj5U&f eature=youtu.b

Then watch this fabulous video on YouTube put together from churches across the UK, it will make you feel blessed in these difficult and surreal times.



Unfortunately we cannot hold Parent Forum on Tuesday 2nd June as planned however Mr

Kenyon will be making arrangements for this to take place 'virtually' so watch this space for your invite! In the meantime any suggestions for the agenda can be sent to:

parentforum@freckleton.lancs.sch.uk

Planned Phased Return to School

Our Risk Assessment and planning, along with the guidance, indicates that should the Government announce on May 28th schools are reopening we intend to re-open the Reception, Year 1 & Year 6 classes from Tuesday 2nd June on a reduced timetable, part-time basis with staggered start times to minimise opportunities for larger social gathering e.g. no playtimes with other year groups, no lunchtime provision, parents not to congregate and adherence to a one way in/one way out traffic system on the school site. This is in addition to our childcare provision for children of key workers and vulnerable children, in line with DfE guidance and the re-opening of Freckles Preschool Provision.

Provision	Hours	
Freckles & Childcare Provision for key worker and vulnerable children	9am to 3.30pm	
School Classes	Session 1	Session 2
Reception	9.15am to 11.45am	12.45 to 3.15pm
Year 1	9.30am to 12noon	1.00pm to 3.30pm
Year 6	8.45am to 11.15am	12.30pm to 3.00pm

Parents of children in Reception, Year 1 & Year 6 will have received text messages allocating their child to a session and further information via email about how we intend to keep our church school family safe at this time. This information is also on our school website for all parents to view.

Ascension & Pentecost

The story of the Ascension marks the transition between the Gospels and the events of the Acts of the Apostles. It is the bridge between the Resurrection and Pentecost. After the miracle of Easter morning, Jesus appeared for 40 days to a



variety of people and in a variety of places. However, as he had already told them, there would come a time when he would have to go away, so that he could return to them in a new way. This return would mean that he could be with everyone, everywhere and at any time. Jesus ascended to the right hand of God and then sent the Holy Spirit to fill and empower his followers.

Ascension Day was on Thursday 21st May Pentecost is on Sunday 31st May



hope and a future." Jeremiah 29:11

Have a lovely half-term holiday!



Summer Term Dates for your Diary

Friday 22nd May 3.30pm Childcare Provision closes for the halfterm holiday

Monday 1st June INSET Day 4: Childcare Provision closed
Tuesday 2nd June Childcare Provision reopens. Provisionally Freckles
reopens along with a phased return for some year groups.

STAY ALERT CONTROL THE VIRUS SAVE LIVES